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A Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Orchard Park, Erie County, New York, was held at the 
Orchard Park Municipal Center, 4295 South Buffalo St., Orchard Park, New York on the 161h day of 
September 2009 at 7:00 PM, the meeting was called to order by the Supervisor and there were: 

PRESENT AT ROLL CALL: Mary Travers Murphy Supervisor 
Nancy Ackerman Councilwoman 
Mark Dietrick Councilman 
Edward Graber Councilman 

Janis Colarusso Town Clerk 
Leonard Berkowitz Town Attorney 
Andrew Geist Building Inspector 
Andrew Benz Chief of Police 
Frederick Piasecki, Jr. Highway Superintendent 
Wayne Bieler Town Engineer 

ABSENT: David Kaczor Councilman 

The Supervisor read into the record the following: "If anyone appearing before the Town Board has a 
family, financial or business relationship with any member of the Board, it is incumbent upon that person 
to make it known under State Law and the Town Code of Ethics." 

1) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILWOMAN ACKERMAN, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILMAN GRABER, TO WIT: 

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the meetings of the Town Board held on August 5, 2009 and August 
19, 2009 & the Executive Session Meeting Minutes dated August 19, 2009, as presented by the Town 
Clerk are hereby approved, and be it further 

RESOLVED, that the reading of these minutes be dispensed with as each member of the Town Board as 
previously received copies thereof. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

At 7:00 PM, the Supervisor opened the hearing to hear all individuals' opinions for property located at 
7089 East Quaker Road, which has been declared "Dangerous or Unsafe". 

Leonard Berkowitz, Town Attorney, stated that this structure poses a hazard with the potential of children 
getting into it and being injured, and the Building Inspector, Andy Geist, has determined that it should be 
demolished and deems it unsafe. 

At this time the following individuals spoke: 

Virginia Grapensteder, Chase Horne Mortgage (bank who holds the mortgage) requested that the Town 
hold off 30 days so that they could investigate this matter. 

Loran Bommer, Attorney (for Richard Balisteri who is the owner of said property) asked the Town 
Board to wait on this decision as a purchase contact in place for this property, and he feels that demolition 
of this property is premature. He assured the Town Board that the property is going to be boarded up 
within 48 hours. 
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The Town Attorney recommended that the Town Board pass the resolution authorizing the demolition of I 
said property and then the Building Inspector may use his discretion regarding the demolition. The Town 
Building Inspector has been trying to reach Mr. Balisteri for the past year, and he never responded. 

Councilwoman Ackerman requested that the building be boarded up within 48 hours 

2) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILMAN GRABER, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY SUPERVISOR TRAVERS MURPHY, TO WIT: 

WHEREAS, the Supervising Building Inspector Andrew Geist, has submitted to the Town Board a 
report Pursuant to Chapter 47 of the Town of Orchard Park Code of Ordinances, in the matter of the 
building at 7089 E. Quaker Road in the Town of Orchard Park. 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Town of Orchard Park Town Board does hereby authorize the Building Inspector 
to hire a contractor to demolish and remove the building from the premises at 7089 E. Quaker Road in the 
Town of Orchard Park, and be it further 

RESOLVED, the cost of said demolition and removal shall be billed to the property and placed upon the 
tax roll. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

New Business #12 (Moved to #1) Proclamation & Ceremony "American Legion Day" 

3) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILMAN DIETRICK, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILWOMAN ACKERMAN, TO WIT: 

WHEREAS, on September 16, 1919, Congress issued the American Legion a Federal charter, and 

WHEREAS, the American Legion, a veteran service organization, remains active at the national, State 
and Local levels, and 

WHEREAS, the American Legion Members, known as Legionnaires, donate millions of volunteer hours 
in Department of Veterans Affairs medical facility and State veterans homes, and 

WHEREAS, the American Legion sponsors and supports a number of activities for children and youth, 
including the National Oratorical Contest, Boy Scouts, American Legion Baseball, Boys State, and Boys 
Nation, and 

WHEREAS, the American Legion awards millions of dollars in college scholarship, and 

WHEREAS, the American Legion National Emergency Fund provides financial assistance to 
Legionnaires who displaced by natural disasters, and 

WHEREAS, the American Legion Family Support Network provides assistance to members of the 
Armed Forces and their families, and 

I 

WHEREAS, the American Legion Child Welfare Foundation has provided millions of dollars for I 
programs focused on America's children and youth, such as the Special Olympics and the Children's 
Miracle network, and 
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WHEREAS, the American Legion Temporary Financial Assistance program provides grants to veterans 
who have children and who are experiencing financial hardship, and 

WHEREAS, the American Legion remains a steadfast supporter maintaining a viable but principled 
foreign affairs agenda, and 

WHEREAS, the American Legion supports maintaining a viable but principled foreign affairs agenda, 
and 

WHEREAS, the American Legion is a staunch advocate for the principal missions of the Department of 
Veterans Affairs, and 

WHEREAS, the American Legion played a principal role in the drafting of the Serviceman's 
Readj ustment Act of 1944, also known as the G.1. B ill of Rights, and 

WHEREAS, the American Legion supports employment programs and opportunities for veterans, and 

WHEREAS, Legionnaires believe a veteran's service to the United States goes on long after the veteran 
is discharged from the Armed Forces, and 

WHEREAS, many Americans recognize September 16 of each year as American Legion Day. 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of Orchard Park supports the goals and ideals of American Legion 
Day, and calls upon the people of the Town of Orchard Park to observe American Legion Day with 
appropriate programs and activities. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

At this time, Mr. Peter Hurd, stated the Orchard Park American Legion Post #567 was chartered in 1919 
and has been a member of this community for 90 years. Sixty years ago the Orchard Park American 
Legion purchased the building on the comer of Webster Rd. & N. Buffalo Rd., and converted it into their 
post. This post services Little League Baseball, Little Loop Football, Lions activities, Rotary activities as 
well as other benefits. They expressed their thanks to the Town Board and the citizens of Orchard Park 
for their support of the American Legion. 

New Business #1 Schedule Public Hearing for 2010-2011 Comma Dev. Block Grant Funds 

4) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY SUPERVISOR TRAVERS MURPHY, 
WHO MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILMAN GRABER, TO WIT: 

WHEREAS, in order to be eligible to continue to receive Community Development Block Grant funds 
through the Erie County CDBG Consortium, the Town of Orchard Park is required to conduct a public 
hearing to provide citizens an opportunity for input into the project selection process. Project applications 
are due on October 26,2009, and 

WHEREAS, prior to the hearing, the Engineering Department will prepare an information packet which 
will describe the CDBG program, a list of previous HUD funded projects in our Town, and a list of 
potential projects to be considered for next year's funding applications. 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 
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RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby schedule a Public Hearing for Wednesday, October 7, 
2009 at 7:00 PM, at the Orchard Park Municipal Center, on the possible use of 2010-2011 Community 
Development Block Grant Funds, and be it further 

RESOLVED, that the Town Clerk is hereby authorized to post due notice in the official newspaper. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

New Business #2 Final Change Order Release of Retention for the Orchard Park Library Project 

5) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILWOMAN ACKERMAN, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY SUPERVISOR TRAVERS MURPHY, TO WIT: 

WHEREAS, the General Construction Contract work for the Orchard Park Library Energy Upgrades 
Project has been completed, and 

WHEREAS, a final inspection was conducted and all of the work has been satisfactorily completed in 
accordance with the contract documents & specifications, and 

WHEREAS, a two-year maintenance bond in the amount of $323,764.69 has been submitted along with 
all other warranties, equipment manuals and necessary legal documents (Affidavit of Release of Liens, 
Affidavit of Subcontractor Payment), and 

WHEREAS, an Equipment Manual copy was sent to the Highway / Parks and Grounds Department and 
the Library Maintenance employee, and 

WHEREAS, a Final Change Order No.4 in the amount of a deduction of $7,410.81 consists of an 
additional door closer and reduction of the time and materials Change Order for window trim previously 
approved in Change Order No.1. The window trim was to be completed on a time and material basis not 
to exceed $14,500.00. The work was completed for $6,341.69, therefore reducing the previously 
approved Change Order by $8,158.31. 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby approve Change Order #4 in the amount of a decrease of 
$8,158.31, authorize final payment in the amount of $40,269.59 and release of retention to Javen 
Construction, 2575 Baird Ave., Penfield, New York 14526 for the Orchard Park Library Energy Upgrades 
Project - General Construction Contract, as recommended by the Town Engineer. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

New Business #3 Award the Bid for the Concrete Gutter & Apron for Short Drive Project 

6) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILMAN DIETRICK, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILWOMAN ACKERMAN, TO WIT: 

WHEREAS, bids were opened for the Concrete Gutter & Driveway Apron for Short Drive 
Reconstruction Project on September 10,2009, and 
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WHEREAS, bids were opened for the Concrete Gutter & Driveway Apron for Short Drive 
Reconstruction Project on September 10, 2009, and 

WHEREAS, the project was bid on a unit price basis for the associated concrete work items. The 
Engineering Department has reviewed those itemized prices of the five contractors who submitted bids. 
The lowest bid of $31,325.00 was below the engineer's estimate of $38,000.00 for the project, and 

WHEREAS, the low bidder for this project was EJ. Militello Concrete, Inc. The company has been in 
business since 1996 and has successfully completed various concrete projects in the past. I have no 
reservation about their capabilities, and 

WHEREAS, there is presently $126,787.95 plus interest allocated under Capital Project #H-72, Short 
Drive Drainage for this project work per Capital Project Report. 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby award the contract for the Concrete Gutters & Driveway 
Aprons for Short Drive Reconstruction Project to the lowest responsible bidder, E.J. Militello Concrete, 
Inc., P.O. Box 770, East Amherst, New York 14051 in the amount of $31,325.00, as recommended by the 
Town Engineer. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

New Business #4 Approve the Out-of-District Water Service Agreement for Water District #17 

7) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILMAN GRABER, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY SUPERVISOR TRAVERS MUPRHY, TO WIT: 

WHEREAS, the Engineering Department has received correspondence requesting Out-of-District Water 
approval for Linda A. Robinson of 4483 Transit Road. The house is located outside the boundaries of 
Orchard Park Water District # 15, in the Town of Aurora, and 

WHEREAS, the Engineering Department does have a completed Out-of-District Residential Water 
Service Agreement, along with a Resolution from the Town of Aurora agreeing to Ms. Robinson's 
request to obtain water from the Town of Orchard Park. 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does approve of the Out-of-District Water Agreement between 
Orchard Park Water District #15 and Linda A. Robinson of 4483 Transit Road, Aurora, New York, as 
recommended by the Town Engineer. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

New Business #5 Town Clerk to Release $13,500 in Escrow for Quaker Crossing East & West 

8) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCIL WOMAN ACKERMAN, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILMAN GRABER, TO WIT: 
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WHEREAS, on March 7, 2007 the Town Board accepted dedication of the public improvements I 
constructed in the above referenced public improvement project with the stipulation that funds paid by the 
developer be held in escrow until grading and seeding in all areas of disturbance, sanitary manholes 
repairs and pavement and gutters repairs were completed, and 

WHEREAS, the contractor has since completed the all work associated with the escrow funds, and all 
work was inspected by the Engineering Department and found to be in compliance with Town 
specifications. 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the Town Clerk to release to QC East LLC, 
3275 North Benzing Road, Orchard Park, New York 14127-1519, the $13,500 held in escrow for grading 
and seeding in all areas of disturbance, sanitary manholes repairs and pavement and gutters repairs for the 
Quaker Crossing East and West Water and Sanitary Sewer Installation Project (PIP #2006-02), as 
recommended by the Town Engineer. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

New Business #6 Town Clerk to Release $12,000 in Escrow Birdsong Sub Part 3A, and Phase 4B 

9) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILMAN GRABER, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILWOMAN ACKERMAN, TO WIT: 

WHEREAS, on December 5, 2007, the Town Board accepted dedication of the public improvements 
constructed in the above referenced subdivision with the stipulation that funds paid by the developer be I 
held in escrow until the installation of three (3) light poles and fixtures, and all associated conduits, . 
wiring, and pull boxes were completed, and 

WHEREAS, the required street lighting standards along with all wire, conduit and pull boxes have been 
installed for the above referenced project. The work was inspected by the Engineering Department and 
found to be in compliance with Town specifications except for some minor wiring and one damaged light 
base. The Developer has requested to be able to replace the base and complete all work with the next 
Phase of the Subdivision, 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the Town Clerk to release the $9,000 of the 
$12,000 held in escrow under PIP #2007-02 to Dominic Piestrak Real Estate, Inc., ItO Coriander Court, 
East Amherst, New York 14051for Street Lighting installations in the Birdsong Subdivision, Part 3A, 
Phase 4B, as recommended by the Town Engineer. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

New Business #7 Approve Excavation Permit & Storage of Materials Permit 17961 EUicott Road 

10) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILMAN DIETRICK, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILMAN GRABER, TO WIT: 

WHEREAS, the Engineering Department has received from Mr. Neal F. Ryan of 7961 Ellicott Road, 
West Falls New York 14170, an application for an ExcavationIFilI Permit to excavate a pond as borrow I 
pit source for house embankment (approximately 800 cubic yards of soil) for grading at the same address 
around the house that is under construction, and 
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WHEREAS, the Engineering Department has reviewed the plan and have found it acceptable per Town 
code, all necessary fees and bonds have been received, 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the approval of Excavation Permit #2009-04, 
to excavate a pond for embankment at 7961 Ellicott Road, as recommended by the Town Engineer. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

New Business #8 Award Alternates-Contract wlBirch Grove Landscaping/Chestnut Ridge Village 

11) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY SUPERVISOR TRAVERS MURPHY, 
WHO MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILMAN DIETRICK, TO WIT: 

WHEREAS, the Engineering Department has been working with the Trails Task Force on a connection 
from the proposed Hills Subdivision to the Chestnut Ridge Village Trails system. This connection will 
also allow the Hickory Hill Swim Club to connect into the trail near the back west property line, and 

WHEREAS, in the Engineering Department there is a map showing the trails system for Chestnut Ridge 
Village Park that is currently under construction, and the proposed trails from the Hills Subdivision. The 
map shows the Chestnut Ridge Village Park trails ending on the west side of Arrowood Drive at the 
concrete gutter. To connect the proposed trail system from the Hills Subdivision to the Town's existing 
trails system, the Town should extend the trail from the west side of Arrowood Drive to the east with a 
stone trail (±168') and then cross the wetlands with a boardwalk (±115'), and 

WHEREAS, the extension would allow Hickory Hill Tennis Club the ability to connect into the Town's 
trails at the property line and allow residents in the Chestnut Ridge Village Subdivision and the proposed 
Hills Subdivision pedestrian access to the entire trail system and Hickory Hill Swim Club, and 

WHEREAS, Hickory Hill Swimming Club has agreed to fund half of the trail extension over a three-year 
period and the Town has received the first payment. Burch Grove Landscaping has agreed to extend their 
bid to include the alternate work to extend the trails improvements to the east side of Arrowood Drive, 
and 

WHEREAS, the cost to extend the trail to the east side of Arrowood Drive is $16,750 which includes 
±168 linear feet of 5' wide stone trail and ±115 linear feet of boardwalk. The Hills Subdivision will 
construct the remaining portion of the trail when the subdivision is completed in the future and Hickory 
Hill Swim Club will complete improvements on their property. 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby recommend that you award Alternates #Al.2 and #A2.10 
to our contract with Birch Grove Landscaping, 11736 Big Tree Road, East Aurora, New York 14052 in 
the amount of unit prices totaling $16,750.00, for the Chestnut Ridge Village Park Improvements to 
Existing Trails, as recommended by the Town Engineer. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 
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New Business #9 Authorize Supervisor to Sign Contracts for Polling Locations wIBoard of Elections 

12) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY SUPERVISOR TRAVERS MURPHY, 
WHO MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY CQUNCILWOMAN ACKERMAN, TO WIT: 

RESOL VED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign an Agreement between 
the Town of Orchard Park and the Erie County Board of Election for the use of George Heintz 
Community Center, 200 N. Lake Drive, the Orchard Park Municipal Building, 4295 S. Buffalo Street, as 
well as any other Town owned buildings or structures, as polling locations for the 2009 Primary and 
General Elections, as recommended by the Town Attorney. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

New Business #10 Recreation Dept. Appointments for the 2009-2010 FalllWinterlSpring Staff 

13) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILMAN GRABER, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILWOMAN ACKERMAN, TO WIT: 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the following 2009-2010 FalllWinterlSpring 
Part-time Staff Appointments to the Orchard Park Recreation Department, dependent upon the applicant 
providing the required certifications, as recommended by the Recreation Director: 

Name 
Corey Stephens 
Anastasia Zarbo 

Address 
Orchard Park 
Cheektowaga 

Rate 
$8.50 
$9.50 

Position 
PTI-E 
PT2-D 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

New Business #11 Declare Recreation 1993 ford F150 Pick-Up Truck as Surplus for Salvage 

14) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILMAN GRABER, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILMAN DIETRICK, TO WIT: 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby declare the Recreation Department's 1993 Ford F150 
Pickup Truck as surplus for salvage purposes. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR 

Lou Boehm - Mr. Boehm spoke against the WalMart project and feels that WalMart will leave this site 
after the ten year tax breaks are gone. He stated that the traffic problems from WalMart will be 
intolerable. 

Mary Ann Grenda - Ms. Grenda asked the Town Board if they know who handed out the anti-downsizing 
flyer at the last meeting. 

Dave Schuster - Mr. Schuster spoke against WalMart and their practices. He also stated that the legacy of 
WalMart will be a stigma against this Town Board. 
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Tom Carrow - Mr. Carrow stated that he received a letter from the Building Inspector denying his 
Stadium Parking permit. Mr. Carrow said he would pay for a private fire inspection ashe does not want 
anyone from the Town on his property. 

Barbara Little - Ms. Little thanked all involved in relieving the traffic congestion on Eggert Road during 
School hours. 

Nick Taneff - Mr. Taneff applauded the Town Board for keeping up the fight against blight in the Town. 
He feels the Town code should have tougher laws, and heavy fines for the people who violate the Town 
code. 

Russ Klass - Mr. Klass stated that there are two houses on Red Brick Road under construction which 
have construction problems and he outlined some of the problems. He thinks the Town Building 
Inspectors should be paying closer attention. 

ELECTED OFFICIALS & DEPARTMENT HEADS 

Councilwoman Ackerman said the NYS Library Association Empire Friends Roundtable Daniel W. 
Casey Library Advocate Award has been awarded to our Friends of the Library. The Orchard Park 
Friends of the Library was formed in 1991, and has continuously supported the Library. 
Councilwoman Ackerman stated that most of the people who support the downsizing of the Town have 
other issues with government, not the Town itself. She asked that people not rush to judgment and take 
the time to evaluate the impact of this issue in the two towns who have already voted to downsize. 

Councilman Dietrick stated that until WalMart complies with the Towns procedures and codes, he will 
not support their petition. When they do comply, he will give them the consideration that is due by the 
laws of New York State. 
Councilman Dietrick stated that he is opposed to the one size fits all downsizing that is being presented 
by Kevin Guaghan, and he wondered why he picked Orchard Park. Councilman Dietrick stated this is all 
about politics and feels it is worth a few cents more in taxes to keep the extra council members for better 
representation in the community and to act as watch dogs for the community. 

Town Clerk Janis Colarusso asked Ms. Grenda for a copy of the piece that was handed out at the 
downsizing meeting as she was not at that meeting and did not know about the piece that was handed out. 

Police Chief Andy Benz stated that on Sept. 24th the state is going to be paving Rt. 20A.from Consumers 
Beverages to Freeman Road and no parking signs are going to be posted for that day. 

Highway Superintended Fred Piasecki said the Highway Department has finished the road reconstruction 
on Ward Road, this years CHIPS project, and are working on the Short Drive reconstruction. Mr. Piasecki 
also stated that through the efforts of County Legislator Mills, New Taylor Road was overlaid last week. 

15) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILMAN DIETRICK, WHO 
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILMAN GRABER, TO WIT: 

WHf:REAS, Perkius Engine is the only replacement engine with the correct configuration to fit the Scat­
Turner used at the Compost site, and 

WHF~REAS, there is only one engine available in the northeast per the manufacturer, and 

WHEREAS, the return of the existing engine core will result in a credit of $5,000.00 
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NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the purchase of a replacement engine for the 
scat turner at he Compost Site. Perkins Engine with a cost not to exceed $8,100.00, as recommended by 
the Highway Superintendent. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

16) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY SUPERVISOR TRAVERS MURPHY, 
WHO MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILMAN DIETRICK, TO WIT: 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the approval of all entries on Warrant #18 
following auditing by members of the Town Board and in the funds indicated: 

General Fund 
Part Town Fund 
Risk Retention 
Cemetery Fund 
Highway Fund 
Special Districts 
Trust & Agency 
Capital Fund 

$51912.34 
$834.26 
$741.02 

$0.00 
$94,416.71 

$121,134.93 
$9,409.72 

$14,727.25 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

17) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILWOMAN ACKERMAN, 
WHO MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILMAN GRABER, TO WIT: 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize to receive and file the following Communications listed 
on the agenda: County of Erie Department of Environment & Planning: Sent a notice stating the Town of Hamburg 
is holding a Public Hearing, Wednesday, September 30, 2009 at 7:00 PM, at the West Seneca Town Hall Court 
Room, 1250 Union Road, to hear all input and ideas for neighborhood improvements to serve low to moderate in 
come areas with housing improvements, and Orchard Park Chief of Police: Received notice from the Dog Warden, 
Dennis Buczkowski, stating the Animal Control Department has completed the Erie County Health Department 
Project S.W.A.T. - Mosquito Larviciding, and State of New York Department of Public Service: Information about 
"Lifeline Telephone Service". Lifeline is an assistance program offered by many local telephone companies. The 
Lifeline program helps eligible low-income consumers save money on their phone bill. It provides lower basic local 
service charges, and no subscriber line charge, at least $6.50 off each monthly bill. To get further information you 
can contact, l-888-Ask-PSC I, and be it further 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize to receive and file the following Reports listed on the 
agenda The Supervisor's 2010 Tentative Benefit Basis Budget for the Town of Orchard Park, and Building 
Inspector's Monthly Report & Building Permits for August 2009. 

The resolution was unanimously adopted. 

There being no further business, on motion by Supervisor Travers Murphy, seconded by Councilman 
Dietrick, the meeting was adjourned at 8: 13 PM (local time). 


